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Exploration for Location of Chromite 
Reserves in Orissa.

2994. SHRI RASABEHARI BE- 
HERA: Will the Minister of STEEL 
AND MINES be pleased to state:

(a) whether Government have 
undertaken exploration for the loca-
tion of chromite reserves in Orissa; . 
and

(b) if so, the results of the ex-
ploration and the place where it has 
been carried out?

THE MINISTER OF COM-
MERCE AND STEEL AND MINES 
(SHRI PRANAB MUKHEIIJEE):
(a) Yes, Sir. An intensive explora-
tion programme, based on known oc-
currences of Chromite in Orissa, 
was taken up by the Geological Sur-
veys of India in March, 1977 in 
Sukinda-Naushahi chromite belt in 
Cuttack, Keonjhar and Dhenkanel 
districts in collaboration with Gov-
ernment of Orissa, Orissa Mining 
Corporation and Mineral Explora-
tion Corporation Limited with Geo-
logical Survey of India as the lead 
agency.

(b) As a result of the explora-
tion carried out so far, a reservd 
of about 1 1 2  million tonnes of chro-
mite ore ha-s been estimated upto 
depths of 100 metres in Kaliapani 
and Naushahi-Baula blocks, 200 
metres in Saruabil and Sukerangi 
blocks and upto 250 metres in the 
Bhimtanagar and Bhimtanagar re-
trenched blocks. Width of the ore 
zone varies from 1.50 to 22 metres 
having grades of 37.78 to 52.92 per-
cent Cr t O ,

lYade Agreements between India and 
Zimbabwe

2995. SHRI MADHAVRAO 
SCINDIA: Will the Minister of 
COMMERCE be pleased to state:

(a) whether any trade and com-
merce agreements had been signed 
with Zimbabwe during recent Ziniba- 
bwc Premier^ visit to New Delhi;

(b) if so, the details and terms of 
the agreements; and

(c) what was the extent of trade 
transacted between the two countries 
during 1980-81 and how far it is 
likely to increase during 1981-82, as 
i\ result of these agreements?

THE MINISTER OF TATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF COMMERCE 
(SHRI KHURSHED ALAM 
KHAN): (a) and (b). Yes, Sir. A 
Trade Agreement was signed with 
Zimbabwe in New Delhi on 22nd 
May, 1981, during the visit of Zimba-
bwe’s Prime Minister to India. The 
Agreement envisages (i) endeavour 
by both the countries to achieve hig-
her levels of trade; (ii) extension of 
Most Favoured Nation treatment to 
each other; (iii) Payments in conver-
tible currencies; and (iv) Constitu-
tion of a Joint Committee composed 
of representatives of the two coun- • 
tries Tor its effective implementation. 
The Agreement is valid initially for 
two years and is to be automatically 
renewed thereafter for further period 
of two years unless one of the con-
tracting parties gives a writen notice 
for its termination six months prior 
to the expiry of the Agreement.

(c) Trade between the two coun-
tries commenced only after Zimba-
bwe’s independence in April 1980. 
There has been no trade during the 
first three months (April— June) of 
the year, 1980-81. Fifiures of trade! 
for remaining period of the year are 
yet not available. Since trade relations 
between the two countries have 
started only recently and trade figures 
for the whole of 1980-81 arc yet to  
be available, it is difficult to forecast 
at this stage the likely increase ini 
trade during the year 1981-82.

Export of Sogfur
2996. SHRI MADHAVRAO 

SCINDIA: Will the Minister of 
COMMERCE be pleased to state:

(a) whether il is a fact that India 
earned a profit of Rs. 9.2 crores 00 
the export of sugar during 1980-8 T;



(b) if so, the amount of sugar ex-
ported to each country and the sale 
Dfice thereof: and
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(c) the extent of sugar exports, if 
any, committed to be made to diff-
erent countries for 1981-82?

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF COMMERCE 
(SHRI KHURSHED ALAM KHAN):
(a) No, Sir.

(b) STC exported sugar valued at 
Rs. 35.96 crores to the following 
countries as indicated against each 
during 1980-81:—

Egypt . 

U .K . . 

Shri Lanka 

Indonesia 

Nepal .

11,550 tonnes

• 13-981

. 14,020 „

• 30>525
1,500 ,,

(c) India is committed to export
25,000 tonnes of sugar during 1st 
July, 81 to 30th June, 82 to EEC 
countries. The export of sugar is 
banned v/ith effect from 21-2-1981.

Rules governing conditions of service 
of persons serving in India Audit and 

Accounts Department

2997. SHRI SOMNATH CHAT- 
TERJEE; Will the Minister of FIN-
ANCE be pleased to state:

(a) whether he is aware that under 
Article 148(5) of the Constitution of 
India, the rule^ governing the condi-
tions of service ^  persons serving in 
the India Audit and Accounts Depart-
ment shall be made by the President 
after cwisultation with the Comptrol-
ler and Auditor General;

(b) iR^ietiier he is also aware that 
in his memorandum to the III Central 
Pay Commission, the Comptroller and 
Auditor General in para 7.8 under 
heading ‘Sipecial Pay for certmn
categories’ in sub para (b), in-
formed the said P*y C(Miiinission that
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had decided to introduce a new cadrel 
to be designated as ‘Auditors’ in the 
scale of pay corresponding to the 
grade of Assistants in the Central 
Secretariat;

(c) if so, the year-wise details of 
implementation of the said decision 
by the Comptroller and Auditor 
General; and

(d) if not implemented, the details 
of the reasons for that?

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF FINANCE 
(SHRI SAWAI SINGH SISODIA)-
(a) and (b). Yes, Sir. Article 148(5) 
of the Constitution envisages only 
consultation with the Comptroller 
and Auditor General of India but he 
is not the final authority to decide 
such cases since the rules are fram-
ed by the President. What is referred 
to as a decision of Comptroller and 
Auditor General was in fact in the 
nature of a recommendation to the 
Pay Commission who were consider-
ing the question oT revision of pay 
and allowances etc. of all Central 
Government Servants. The decision, 
of Comptroller & Auditor General 
referred to above would mean only 
his clearance to the proposal made 
to the Pay Commission who had to 
consider the question in all its aspects 
and in relation to the claims of simi-
larly placed employees in other De-
partments.

(c) and (d). The 3rd Pay Commis-
sion considered all aspects of the ques-
tion of allowing .Assistants’ Grade in 
the Central Secretariat to U.D.Cs. in-
cluding U.D.Cs. (now designated as 
Auditors) in the Indian Audit and 
Accounts Department and in para 25 
of Chapter 10 of their Report did not 
recommend introduction of Assistants 
Grade for U.D.Cs. They recommend-
ed the scale of Rs. 330— 560 and 
the same was accepted by Govern-
ment. T!ae scales in respect of per-
sons serving in Indian Audit amd Ac-
counts Department were revised as




